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Springfield Cornerstone 

MARCH 2017 
MISSION STATEMENT: 

“Following Jesus for the glory 

of God  

and our neighbors good” 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 Ash 

Wednesday  

10 am Bible 

Study, Bev’s 

6 pm TOPS 

2 

7 pm 

Choir 

Practice 

3    4     

4:30 Volleyball 

meet, Hartville. 

 

5 12  noon 

camp fundraiser mtg.  

2 pm Bowling 

7 pm Lent Service, 

Akron 1st Cob 

6 7 8     10 am Bible 

Study, Bev’s 

6 pm TOPS 

 

 

9 

7 pm 

Choir 

Practice 

10 

 

11 

4:30 Volleyball, 

Hartville 

 

12  Daylight Savings 

Time Begins!! 

2 pm bowling 

7 pm Lent Service, 

Center CoB 

13 14    7 pm 

Commis-

sions; 7:40 

Exec. Comm 

Mtg  

15   10 am Bible 

Study, Bev’s 

6 pm TOPS 

16 

7 pm 

Choir 

Practice 

17   18 

4:30 Volleyball, 

Hartville 

19 Noon Deacon 

Meeting 

2 pm bowling 

7 pm Lent Service, 

Eastwood Cob 

20 21 

Newsletter 

Deadline 

22    10 am Bible 

Study, Bev’s 

6 pm TOPS 

23 

7 pm 

Choir 

Practice 

24 25 9am—7 pm 

Youth Service & 

Fun at camp 

10 am—2 pm 

Appreciation 

Day, Ashland 

1st  

4:30 Volleyball 

26    Bible Challenge; 

Pot Luck Fundraiser 

2 pm bowling 

7 pm Lent Service, 

Reading CoB 

27 28 29 30 31 Camp 

Work 

Weekend 

Fri./Sat.  

 

 Every Sunday morning 

9:30 am Sunday school 

10:30 am Worship Service 
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Thanks to all who helped with Family Night meal this 

year.  Family Night will begin again Wednesday, Sept. 

6th,, 2017 and continue throughout Sept., Oct. and 

Nov, breaking and starting up again in April and May, 

2018. 

 

Bowling League     We bowl at Bill White's Sun-

days at 2:00. Cost is $9. League started  on  January 

8th and lasts 12 weeks. Call Mark Conner with ques-

tions.  

Volleyball  

The Church Volleyball League at 

Hartville Church of the Brethren will 

run from February 11 to April 8, 

2017.   There will be 8 weeks of reg-

ular match play with playoffs and our 

carry in dinner on April 8, 

2017.   Diane Send   330-312-2201 

 

Good Neighbors is in need of non-perishable food, 

personal care items, cleaning supplies, small house-

hold items, clothing & financial contributions.  

Disaster Relief    Northern Oho Disaster Relief has 

upcoming work camps in Columbia SC in May & in 

October, each a week long.  If you are interested in 

working on homes destroyed in floods and storms, 

contact Jean Nesbitt for more information.  

Choir Practice     The choir is practicing on 

Thursday evenings at 7 pm.  Contact Bonnie Young if 

interested in joining the choir.  

 

 
Jean Nes-

bitt thanks 

those who sent 

cards, brought her 

meals, called to 

see how she was 

doing and visited 

while she was 

down during her 

recent surgery. 

 

To my church family,  

Thank you so much for your cards, prayers, food 

and flowers.  They were greatly appreciated.  God 

Bless you all, Norma Burtoft 

 

Dear Akron Springfield Church,   

We want to thank you for your gift towards the 

ministry here at camp.  We appreciate your pray-

ers and your continued support of this ministry.  

Blessings!  Shannon Kahler and staff 

 

Dear Akron Springfield congregation: 

Thank you for your donation to West View 

Healthy Living.  We are proud to be affiliated with 

your congregation.  Your gift will help support the 

many programs and activities that make life more 

fulfilling for our residents.   

Tammy Cruise, Director of Development,  

Condolences to the families of 

§ Pastor Alan and Sally. Sally’s grandmother, 

Helen Imler, 101 yr. old, passed away the 

morning of February 18th. 

§ Milton and Phyllis Kurtz.  Their daughter, Pam 

Rich passed away earlier this month.  The fu-

neral service was at Newcomer Farley last 

Monday. 

§ Vicky Osborne who recently passed away. 

§ Linda Hartung who passed away on January 
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Commission Meetings 

March 14, 2017, 7 pm 

 

Executive Committee Meeting 

March 14, 2017, 7:40 pm 

District Conference at Hartville CoB 

July 28 & 29th, 2017 

Hartville is requesting help with District 

Conference.  Please volunteer if you are 

able in any of 

the following 

areas:  Kitch-

en help, Door 

greeters, 

People to 

park cars. 

Thursday eve: need help setting up ta-

bles, chairs, and getting Fellowship Hall 

ready.  Our church will be 

providing beverages for 

Friday afternoon. More 

information later.   

If you are available to 

help anytime, contact 

Barb Oyer, Hartville church secretary at 

330-877-9480.  Thanks.  Any and all help 

will be appreciated.   

For your information, Josh McDowell will 

be the featured speaker!  

District Search Committee  

for a District Executive 

 

The position was posted in January with a March 8th 

deadline to accept applications for 

the position. The district hopes to 

interview applicants and announce 

by District Conference their deci-

sion for a new District Executive. 

Please be in prayer as this process 

continues.  

Northern Ohio Fellowship Commission invites deacons, 

teachers, pastors, youth leaders to:  

Appreciation Day at Ashland First COB 

Saturday, March 25th, 10 am till 2 pm 

Join us in a day of fellowship with others in thankfulness 

to your ministry to our churches.  We will have a panel 

discussion and share resource ideas for Christian Educa-

tion ministries. 

Go to the district’s website www.nohcob.org to make 

your reservation.  
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Lent 2017  

Theme:  God’s Promises through the Cross  

(from Max Lucado’s book, He Chose the Nails) 

 
The area wide Church of the Brethren congregations meet to observe 

the season of Lent. Refreshments following each service. Services begin 

at 7 pm Sunday evenings.  

 

Date                    Location              Speaker                Title/Scripture                            

March 5                     Akron 1st                  Kris Hawk                   God’s Promise in the Crown of Thorns   

                                                                                                                                     Matthew 27:28-31,46    

 

March 12                Center                       Tobin Crenshaw        God’s Promise in the Nails 

                                                                                                     Luke 23:32-34; Colossians 2:14 

 

March 19                Eastwood                  Wayne Scott              God’s Promise in the Sponge 

                                                                                                    John 19: 28-30; Hebrews 4: 15-16 

 

March 26                Reading                    Mark Kell                  God’s Promise in the Tomb 

                                                                                                    John 19:38-42; John 20:6-9 

 

April 2                    Eden                        Festival of Choirs 

 

April 9                    Palm Sunday 

April 16                Easter 

http://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A0PDoX2phgFR5BEA18eJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTBlMTQ4cGxyBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1n?back=http%3A%2F%2Fimages.search.yahoo.com%2Fsearch%2Fimages%3Fp%3Dlent%2Bclipart%26_adv_prop%3Dimage%26va%3Dlent%2Bclipart%26fr%3Dush-mailc
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Executive Committee Notes for February 

Pastor’s Report — Led a class for the Stephen Ministries, & a deacon’s class in anointing. Will be taking 

several continuing education on-line classes this spring. Announced that December 2nd Lauren Courie is 

getting married here at Springfield & that she is requesting from the board permission for Steve Van Houten 

to officiate the wedding. 

 

Christian Education—April 15th is the deadline to register for camp. There will be a crockpot fundraiser, 

Sunday, March 26 to support funding for camp. During the Sunday school hour, the children will participate 

in a Bible Challenge.  All are invited. A meeting on March 5th for parents of campers will take place after 

the service. There will be a sponsorship signup to make Easter candy. There is a need for a teacher for 

Grades 1-4. Dustin and Keri Boswell will teach both the Jr. and Sr. High classes together until Mike Con-

ners returns. The commission is short one person.  

 

Fellowship and Recreation — Checking prices for the picnic. Easter Breakfast will be at 8:30 am. Discus-

sion on having the sunrise serviced indoors at 7:30 am, followed by the breakfast and then Sunday school at 

9:30 am. A vote will be taken at the March meeting.  

 

Finance — Answering a question about incorporation: we have been incorporated since 1958.  The pastor’s 

contract is signed. Requests for end of the year giving report from Bernita and need to review expense budg-

et.  Letters going out regarding memorial funds. Discussion regarding procedures used in dispersing emer-

gency funds. Any vouchers $100 and over need approval.  

 

Music and Worship —We are thankful that we will be able to use decorations from Lauren Courie’s wed-

ding December 2 to decorate the sanctuary for Christmas. Olivia and Sally will decorate the communion 

table for Easter. Interests in Prayer Partners is declining and we will not continue with the program. Discus-

sion of AV director and usher responsibilities. Final copy of responsibilities to be approved.   

 

Trustees — Taking quotes on the sanctuary carpeting. Discussion on phone system enabling calls to go out 

to numerous people for reminders & prayer concerns. Will be researching possible companies.  

 

Witness — One Great Hour of Sharing will be on March 12th. In June we will be collecting small toiletries 

for the Battered Women of Summit County. The Food Pantry in which we shared responsibility with two 

other Mogadore churches has been disbanded; we will give food and clothing items to Good Neighbors.  

 

Deacons — Care groups have been established with letters going out to people on care groups. Pastor Alan 

led a anointing session with the deacons so that they are able to anoint when needed.  

 

Old Business — Nothing to report on pictorial directory. The church chimes need repair in order to work. 

Dick Putt is on the Witness Commission. Discussion on AV responsibilities and emergency fund. Goals and 

calendar scheduling is in progress.  

 

New Business —Directory membership was discussed and passed. Members will be 

indicated in the directory. Clarajean and Jean will be reviewing membership. Discussed 

request from the Hartville CoB for help during this summer’s District Conference. We 

will be providing beverages Friday from 12 pm– 5 pm along with other ways of help. 

Discussed telephone chain using new software to reach many people with one call.  
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Inspiration Hills 

Spring Work Weekend 

March 31st—April 1st 

All housing and meals provided 

RSVP by March 18th 

 

Counselor in Training session 

Friday, May 12th 7 pm through Saturday,  

May 13 at 7 pm.  

Required for all youth (14 yr. and up) planning to 

volunteer this summer. Registration form on back 

table.  

 

“What’s Happening at Camp”  
See the February updates with the summer camp 

schedule on back table. April 15th deadline to regis-

ter for camp 

Conferences 
5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ Wǳƭȅ ну-нф ŀǘ ǘƘŜ IŀǊǘǾƛƭƭŜ 
/ƘǳǊŎƘ ǿƛǘƘ WƻǎƘ aŎ5ƻǿŜƭƭ ǎǇŜŀƪƛƴƎ ōƻǘƘ CǊƛŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ 
{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎǎΦ  
 
!ƴƴǳŀƭ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ WǳƴŜ нуτWǳƭȅ н ŀǘ DǊŀƴŘ 
wŀǇƛŘǎΣ aL ŀǘ the DeVos Convention Center.  Jean 

Nesbitt is our delegate to this conference.  Theme:  

Risk Hope.  

NOAC: National Older Adult Conference will be 

September 4-8, 2017 at Lake Junaluska, North Caroli-

na 

National Youth Conference 2018,  will be held next 

year, July 21-26, 2018 at Colorado State University in 

Fort Collins.  

 

District Youth  

Serve and Fun at camp, Saturday, March 25, 9 am– 7 pm (6th-12th graders) —Help get 

the camp ready for summer. Hot chocolate, donuts, fellowship, bonfire, hot dog roast. 

RSVP by March 18th. RSVP to Esther Harsh, District Youth Coordinator. 330-80-7161 

by March 18th. No Cost.  

Sr. High Rally, April 7-8th at County Line CoB 

Jr. High Rally, tentative, April 21-22 at Popular Ridge 
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2018 Springfield 150 Celebration  

A 150th anniversary committee of our church is being formed.  Contact Pastor Alan If you 

are interested in serving on this committee or for any ideas you have for this special reun-

ion.  The committee will soon be meeting to brainstorm ideas.  

Springfield’s second paid pastor…. 

Springfield’s second paid pastor was Pastor Chester H. Petry who came to Springfield in 

1928.  He stayed until June of 1935.  The church built a new parsonage in 1928 on land 

donated by R. F. Carper.  The parsonage was built under the supervision of Charles Lutz 

with members of the congregation donating their time to build the parsonage. The parson-

age was used by pastors and their families until 1967 when Paul Groff was called to pastor  

at Springfield. Pastor Groff wanted to own his own home so the parsonage was sold.  Pas-

tors from that time on received a housing allowance aside from their salary.  

During Brother Petry’s years at Springfield, what was at that time, a major innovation in the worship service 

was begun. On January 9, 1932 it was decided to use a piano in the service.  Prior to this time. It was thought 

improper to use musical instruments in a house of worship, and all singing was done unaccompanied.  

It might be of interest to mention that in the worship service at this time in the history of the church, the 

women sat on one side of the church and men on the other side. Women always had their head covered when 

worshiping with what was called a “prayer covering.” When the morning prayer was held during the worship 

service, everyone got on their knees facing the pew to pray.  

Note: our church history can be found in a book located in the library.  

 

 

 

 

Congregation 1926 or 

1927 when Charles 

Wilkens was pastor.  

76 adults 

33 teens 

40 young children 

 

(My dad at 10 or 11 would 

be in this picture) 

Who do you recognize? 
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Springfield Church of  the Brethren 
3500 Albrecht Avenue, Akron, OH 44312 (330) 628-3058 

 Church email:  Springfieldcob@sbcglobal.net 

                            Church web address: Springfield-cob.com  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pastor: Alan Brumbaugh  

Phone: 234-334-1314 (home) 

  814-761-0986 (cell) 

Email: aebsab81@gmail.com 

 

Church Secretary: Beckie Ebie  

Church Office: 330/628-3058 

email: Springfieldcob@sbcglobal.net 

 

Church Custodian: Carrie Dasco 

 

Sunday Hours  

of Worship: 

Sunday School, 9:30 am        

Worship, 10:30 am 

We Invite You 

¶ to join with us in the fellowship of a Christian 

family. 

¶ to join us in our journey to a deeper faith in our 

Lord Jesus 

¶ to strive with us to "Live for the Glory of God 

and our neighbor's good." 

mailto:Springfieldcob@sbcglobal.net
file:///C:/Users/Church%20Secretary/Desktop/Newsletters/Newsletter_past%20years/Website/aqua/aqua/index1.html
mailto:Springfieldcob@sbcglobal.net

